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I am delighted to report we have a new Fundraising Co-ordinator, Sally Robinson.  I am looking forward to working with Sally and wish her every success. 

Branch Microchipping Campaign

The branch campaign was a huge success and resulted in 189 animals being microchipped. This is a fantastic achievement and I would just like to say a big Thank You to the vets who supported the campaign. The vets participating in the campaign were:

Vets4 Pets Harrogate

Rae & Bean Boroughbridge

Westwood Vets Boston Spa

Hutchinson Dunlop & Baird  Wetherby

Forest House Knaresborough.

Bishopton Veterinary Group Ripon

Branch Neutering Campaign

To-date the campaign has resulted in 16 dogs, 27 cats and 1 ferret being neutered.  The end of the campaign date will be reviewed at the next Branch committee meeting.  In the meantime if you know of someone who is on an income-based benefit and would like to have their animal neutered, please tell them to contact the Branch.

Animal Updates

I am delighted to report that since the last newsletter Bella and Bertie, the two cats that were left behind when their owners went back to America, have now been re-homed together.  The lady that came to look at them decided she could not choose one over the other and offered them both a home.

Looking for homes:

Romeo – is a beautiful male neutered tabby cat. He is aged about 6 and is the most lovely affectionate cat. He just loves to be cuddled and stroked.  He has recently had several teeth removed but is now fit and healthy and ready to go to a loving home.

Twix- is long haired brown/black tortoiseshell. She is aged about 3 and is very loving and playful.

We do have three other cats that will be looking for new homes very shortly. Please check the Branch website for details.

Microchipping

The branch now offers microchipping at a cost of £12.50 per cat/dog.  We have three branch members who are now trained to microchip. If you would like your animal microchipped please contact the branch for further details.

Lottery Winners

July

1st Peter Bolton (23)

2nd Sara Chapman (51)

August

1st Pat Jenkins (8)

2nd Lisa Jagger (47)

Events Diary 2008

November

Saturday 8th – Hampsthwaite Jumble Sale

1pm at The Memorial Hall

Please contact Sally if you are able to help with setting up in the morning or have jumble and good tombola prizes to donate.

December

Tuesday 2nd – Quiz + Curry Night at The Smith’s Arms in Beckwithshaw. Tickets £5 in advance 

Advance notice

Friday 1st May 2009 – Golf Day at Rudding Park.  Enjoy a pre-match breakfast before hitting the green for a perfect 18 holes followed by lunch, all for £41.50 per person.  Teams of 4 people are required.  

For further details or if you know of any companies able to donate quality raffle prizes, please contact the branch before mid December.  

Fundraising News

Hello, I’m Sally and I have recently taken over the role of Fundraising Coordinator for the branch.  I’m not entirely the new kid on the block though as I have been a branch Trustee for the last 2 years which has been extremely rewarding.  I am also the proud mum to 2 RSPCA rescue rabbits, Clover and Bugsy, who I suspect will feature heavily in future newsletters!!

On behalf of the branch I would like to say a huge thank you to Claire Porter who has been tirelessly organising fundraising events for the past year.  I am delighted to say that Claire is keen to stay involved with the branch on a voluntary basis so I will be able to pick her brains over the coming months.

2009 promises to be an exciting time for the branch.  We are committed to promoting animal welfare issues in the Harrogate and District area and raising the profile of the branch at a local and national level.  We may not have an animal centre but we can still make a huge difference to the lives of all animals in our area.

From a fundraising point of view, our volunteers are the life-blood of the branch and I am very aware of all the hard work that goes into organising coffee mornings and flag days etc.  Over the next few weeks I will be looking at the fundraising programme for the coming year.  Some events will be old favourites; some will hopefully be new challenges.  I would be delighted to hear from anybody who has any ideas, from the completely mad to just mildly ridiculous, about events or activities that we can do.  After all fundraising is all about having some FUN!  I would also like to hear from you if you have any business contacts that we might be able to use regarding event sponsorship or prizes etc.  I’m quite good at arm twisting!  

At the moment I am only really contactable via email (see details at the top of this newsletter) but I will 

have my very own phone number and PO Box address very shortly.  Messages can be left on my mobile (07973 373892) but it might be a few days before I return your call as I have to stand in a nearby field before I get a reception (isn’t technology wonderful?!).

I am very much looking forward to meeting as many of you as possible in the coming months – hopefully at the Jumble Sale and/or Quiz Night!  If not I hope that you will consider popping along to one of our Friends’ Meetings in 2009.  We are currently putting together a list of potential guest speakers to make the evenings more informative.  Details of the dates will be in the new look “Waifs and Strays” out early January.
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